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“promptly” to one business day following a material change.  Similar changes to the filing 
deadlines for Schedules 13G are also proposed.   
 
Business Roundtable strongly supports the proposed accelerated timetable to report on Schedule 
13D initial acquisitions of greater than 5% of an issuer’s securities as well as material changes in 
the information initially reported by greater than 5% shareholders.  In this regard, we agree with 
the concerns referenced in the Proposals that “material information about potential change of 
control transactions is not being disseminated to the public in a manner that would be 
considered timely in today’s financial markets.”2  As the SEC notes in the Proposals, the original 
filing deadlines reflected a balancing of the need for adequate disclosures to investors against the 
burden on reporting persons.  With changes in technology and the markets since the beneficial 
ownership reporting requirements were put in place in 1968, the proposed decrease in reporting 
time is both possible without undue burden from a practical standpoint and necessary to alert 
investors and other market participants of large accumulations of securities as well as to material 
changes with regard to the holdings of issuers’ largest shareholders.   

 
Another aspect of the Proposals that Business Roundtable would like to address in particular is 
the formation of “groups” for purposes of beneficial ownership reporting and, in particular 
whether an explicit “agreement” is a necessary element of group formation.  As the SEC notes 
in the Proposals, whether a group exists is a facts and circumstances analysis and should not 
hinge on whether an explicit “agreement” exists.  Rather, the relevant inquiry should be 
whether two or more persons are in fact acting together for purposes of acquiring, holding or 
disposing of an issuer’s securities – a necessarily facts and circumstances inquiry.  Under the 
current formulation of the rule, investors may be able to delay reporting based on form over 
substance – whether an explicit agreement has been entered into – notwithstanding that the 
investors are in fact acting in concert.  For this reason, Business Roundtable supports the 
proposed rule change to clarify that formation of a group does not depend solely on the 
presence of an express agreement.   

 
CONCLUSION 
 
For these and other reasons, Business Roundtable believes that the Proposals are both needed 
and appropriate.  Business Roundtable therefore supports the Proposals and urges the 
Commission to adopt the Proposals. 
 
Business Roundtable appreciates the opportunity to provide our input during this process.  We 
would be happy to discuss these comments or any other matters you believe would be helpful.  
Please contact Maria Ghazal, Senior Vice President & Counsel of Business Roundtable, at 

 

 

2 Id at page 15. 




